
     

2223 St. Anthony Road ñ Quincy, Illinois   62305 
Web:  www.stanthonypadua.org    Office:  (217) 222-5996         Fax:  (217) 224-6477 

 

ñ Parish Office Hours ñ 
Monday-Friday 

8:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Bulletin Deadline: Monday, Noon 

ñ Mass Times ñ 

Saturday:  4:00, 6:30 pm 

Sunday: 8:00, 10:30 am 

M, Tu, Th, F: 7:30 am 

W. at St. Dominic School  8:30 am 

Th. at Good Samaritan  10:00 am 

Holy Days:   as announced 
When on vacation visit: www.masstimes.org 

 

ñ Sacrament of Reconciliation ñ 

Saturday:  5:00-6:00 pm and other 

times by appointment  

 

-Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament- 

Tuesday: after Mass until noon 

Mon.,  September 11, 2023   

7:30 a.m.  Barbara Boone +  
 

Tues.,  September 12, 2023   

7:30 a.m.  Susan Bauer+  
    

Wed., September 13, 2023 

       - at St. Dominic School 

8:30 a.m. Henry & Mary Gehrt+ 

 

Thurs.,  September 14, 2023 

7:30 a.m.  Sean Glidewell + 

           -at Good Samaritan 

10:30 a.m. Clarence Genenbacher+ 
   

Fri., September 15,  2023 

7:30 a.m.  Mick Ehrhardt + 
   

 Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Sat., September 16, 2023 

4:00 p.m.  Norma Obert+ 

6:30 p.m.  Parish Intentions 

Sun.,  September 17, 2023 

 8:00 a.m.    Carlene Crawford+  

10:30 a.m.  Eric Weiman+ 

 

Perpetual Prayer Candle 

for Special  Intentions  

Week of  Sept. 9-15 

The Bicardi & Jim William Family 

Success of Sanctuary Cities for the 

Unborn Efforts 

A Message from Fr. Tom Donovan:                              

September 10, 2023  Twenty-Third Week of Ordinary Time 

  “Am I my brother’s keeper?” This question 
haunts the fourth chapter of Genesis after 
Cain murders his brother, Abel.  Abel’s blood 
indeed cries out, echoing  through Sacred 
Scripture, arriving at the situation in today’s 
Gospel. And so, “Am I my brother’s keeper?” 
The obvious answer is, “of course!”  We are 
responsible for our brothers and sisters, and 
not only for bodily safety, but also for his or 
her spiritual welfare. Indeed, the prophet 
Ezekiel reminds us that we must warn the 
wicked of their ways, and in doing so save 
not only their life, but ours as well!  (Ez 33: 7-9)  Paul tells us that we are to owe each other no 
debt, except the debt of love (cf Rom 13:8-9)  Love, of course, is not a mere feeling or emotion.  
In its perfection, love is the desire for the ultimate good of others.  How important to realize the 
greatest good for another is in their spiritual welfare. 
  Jesus impressed upon his disciples the great lengths that one should take to reconcile with way-
ward brothers.  Matthew 18 explains:  we are to tell him his fault… we gather witnesses… we 
involve the church… and then, if all else fails, we treat them as Gentile or tax collector, which also 
obligates the disciple of Christ to treat the wayward brother with love.  Love does not justify rejec-
tion of the sinner, but instead calls for an intense effort to bring the wayward one back.  That is 
the debt of love for those who themselves know the love and mercy of Almighty God.  For “Love 
does no evil to the neighbor; hence, love is the fulfillment of the Law.”  (Rom 13:10) 
   The Church recognizes the efforts to ‘admonish the sinner’ as one of the seven ‘spiritual works 
of mercy’.  Most people dislike conflict.  Fewer people enjoy being corrected.  It is natural to be-
come defensive.  It is hard to speak up, and doing so seems to run counter to the modern trend of 
not being ‘judgmental’.  It is sometimes hard to separate ‘fraternal correction’ from our own anger.  
But this is what we are ‘on’ for as followers of Christ.  We are our ‘brothers’ keepers’, and if we 
can save them from their faults, we win our brothers and sisters from the evil one. 
 
  This weekend we are beginning our reviews of our liturgical ministries for Sunday Mass.  This 
week, we look at the ministry and role of Lectors— those who proclaim the Word of God at Mass. 

   The ministry of the Lector may seem antiquated in our day. Lectors of 
the past were ministers in “Minor Orders”… the preparatory stages before 
Holy Orders.  Receiving the order of “Lector” recognized particular skills 
and learning that could be of service to the Church. In an age where few 
people learned how to read, to be raised to the Lectorate signified that the 
candidate was fluent in proclaiming the written word so that all could hear.  
All members could then be ‘equal’ in the community… those who could 
read along with those who couldn’t. 
   So, in our contemporary age, why don’t we save time and deal with the 
Word in a more 21st-century kind of way?  We don’t need to have some-
one read to us like we are children!  We have printing presses and most 
everyone has a bible at home. Almost everyone knows how to read.  Why 
not say, “your assignment for next week is to review the 18th chapter of 

Matthew?  Do your homework and we’ll talk about it next week… sort of like a college professor 
would do with his class.  Perhaps this would place a greater expectation on people to prepare for 
the next week’s Mass?  Maybe we could hire Morgan Freeman or James Earl Jones or Jim Obert 
to record the readings and include appropriate background music and sound effects to enhance 
the production value… and then play that back at Mass or have everyone subscribe to the Pod-
cast instead of having it read ‘live’, with all of the propensity for mistakes… or people not showing 
up… or tripping over odd names… or not being heard because of the sound system? 
  There is something valuable about actually proclaiming the Word at Mass.  When the Word of 
God is “proclaimed” (and not simply ‘read’) at Mass, it takes on a living quality… not in a dramatic 
or over-wrought presentation, not in being an academic exercise… but in being an active pres-
ence among us when we gather in worship.  That active presence is expressed in ministry— a 
personal act of service to the community as well as an act of worship to God on part of the one 
who ministers.  Good ministry increases faith, not only in the minister, but also in those to whom 
they minister.  And so, when we work to do the ministry of Lector well as a community, we partici-
pate in a personal act of service and worship taking place in the Sacred Liturgy.  It is the Word 
that reveals the meaning of the mysteries, the Sacraments, to all who are gathered. 











  6  

St. Anthony of Padua Church, Quincy,  September 10, 2023 

MOVING???    If you are moving, please call the parish 

office 222-5996 to give us your new address.  We get 

charged for any returned mailings. 

EMPOWER ILLINOIS scholarship program: Donate for stu-

dents in need, receive a 75% Illinois tax credit. For more 

information please contact the parish office 222-5996 or 

email bulletin@stanthonypadua.org and we will email the 

instructions to you. 

YOU CAN HELP MAKE QUINCY 

A SAFE HAVEN FOR THE UNBORN 

   A new grassroots effort is underway to limit abortion at 

the local level. The federal òComstock Actó prohibits mail-

ing and receiving abortion-inducing drugs and parapher-

nalia. A proposed ordinance would call for the lawful en-

forcement of the Comstock Act in Quincy, thus making 

our city a safer-haven for the unborn. Because of 

Quincyõs location on the Missouri border, our community 

is vulnerable to possible efforts on part of the abortion 

industry to establish clinics or even deploy a mobile 

abortion van.  Letõs tell them ònot in our 

town!ó  Right to Life of Adams Countyõs 

website has more information about this 

ordinance, contact information for your 

public officials, and a link to an online 

petition:    https://rtlac.org   

Petition signers do not have to be resi-

dents of Quincy to support a safe haven for unborn ba-

bies.  Petitions will also be available at Church this week 

and next.  Spread the word and thank you for your sup-

port! 

 Quincy Discount Travel:  Experience Italy!!!  Florence, 

Assisi, Rome with Father John Doctor and Dr. Padraic 

Rohan, June 9-20, 2024.  Join us for more details, wine 

and cheese on Wednesday, September 13th at 5:30 

p.m.  Contact Jennifer to RSVP.  Call 217-228-1122 or 

email jennifer@4discounttravel.com 

Perpetual Prayer Candle  We have a Perpetual Prayer Candle 

by the Sacred Heart picture in church.  The candle will burn 24 

hours 7 days per week.  There will be a small sign by the can-

dle indicating the prayer intention(s) for the week as well as be 

posted in the bulletin.  There may be more than one intention 

each week.  The week will run Saturday through Friday. You 

may request prayer intentions for a week by contacting the 

parish office.  A donation of $10 is appreciated for each inten-

tion for a week. 

Thank you to everyone who advertises on our 

bulletin.  Please support these businesses 

when you can. 


